
Newsletter — Friday 26th June 2020  

Dear Parents/Guardians 

Mrs Amanda Ryan  

 

 
 
 
 

 

Instagram Safety Tips 
Instagram has a minimum age of 13. 
Profiles can be public or private. By default they are set to public.  Click on the settings button to check.  By making an account private, it 
means only people you have approved will be able to see what they post on your grid and stories. 
Username, photo and bio are always public. Check that these are all appropriate and that you would be happy for your parents to see 
them.  
Location tagging.  If this is enabled, all images posted will include a tag showing where they were taken / posted.  It is important that this 
is switched off so that people cant’ trace you from your posts.  
Managing Content—Community guidelines regarding what can / can’t be posted can be found on help.instagram.com.  If you see 
anything that worries you, makes you feel uncomfortable or that you think is inappropriate, you must discuss with a trusted adult who 
may advise you to do one of the following:  
Unfollowing—If you are viewing content you don’t want to see then you should unfollow that person.  
Blocking— When you block a user, they are not allowed to see any content you post.  They do not receive a notification to say they have 
been blocked.   
Reporting Content—If a post breaks community guidelines then it can be reported so that it can be reviewed and permanently deleted is 
necessary. This is completely anonymous.  
Before you post anything, remember the golden rule:  
 

                “If you wouldn't show it to your parents then you shouldn't post it online” 

Hello Year 10 
 
I hope you are all keeping safe and well. It’s been lovely to see some of you in school this week, albeit very different to what we are 
used to. It’s also been lovely to speak to lots of parents and families again this week and hearing about what you have all been getting 
up to. 
 
I enjoyed a little garden visit to my parents for Father’s Day which was lovely. I also got to see my little 3 legged friend Millie. For any of 
you that I haven’t told, and that won’t be many as it is my favourite topic; Millie is my family pet who is now a tripaw due to having her 
back leg amputated following a tumour. You wouldn’t believe it though as she is still as crazy and energetic as ever! 
 
It’s lovely to see lots of Year 10 work all over our school Twitter and Instagram feeds. Please keep this up, I know it can be really difficult 
to stay motivated but you have all done so well and have shown great resilience. Keep it up! This will really be a great skill as you enter 
Year 11. 
 
As always Year 10 ,I’m missing seeing you all and having our little chats and pep talks. Look after yourselves and hopefully we can all be 
back together soon. 
 
Take care and keep smiling! 
 
Miss Roby 

I hope you have had a good week.  We have had a great week at school and were 
delighted to welcome back some of our Year 10 pupils.  Even though lots of things 
are different in school, the pupils and staff have been amazing and without a doubt 
the pupils who have returned have greatly benefited from their sessions in English, 
maths and science. 

As you will be aware, since lockdown we have started to use Instagram in addition to 
Twitter to celebrate the fantastic work our pupils have been producing.  We felt it 
was timely to re-visit some guidance for parents and pupils around Instagram, I hope 
you find this information useful. 

I hope everyone has chance to reflect on this week’s Thought for the Week.  In these 
current times it seems more important than ever to remind ourselves what a difference we can all make by, 'being warm, kind-
hearted human beings’.  I have seen so many examples of this during this week, particularly how Year 10 have supported each 
other in their return to school; as always I am extremely proud of our young people. 



Hillside High Home School Learning  

Year 10 

Year 10 - Don’t forget to check your emails every Monday morning to read 

through the work set for the week ahead.  Your teachers check their emails 

daily so keep in touch with examples of your work or even just to say hello and 

let us know how you are getting on! 

Reading Extract - Each week we will put a short piece of writing for you to 

read linked to a book that a member of staff at Hillside is reading.  This week is 

a favourite of Mrs Wardale, Goodnight Mr Tom, a novel by Michelle Magorian 

and published in 1981.  It features the story of a boy who was abused in his 

family home and gets evacuated during World War II to the country. The boy 

ends up in the care of Mister Tom, a quiet recluse who is not initially pleased 

with the placement of the boy. The story tells a heart-warming tale of two 

characters who both experience a new life of love and care. Here the first two 

pages set the scene for the story.  


